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Volunteers Expand Our Workshop Outreach
Books for Kids has recruited a bilingual 
Volunteer Workshop Team to provide more 
opportunities to families for learning about 
the importance of sharing books and early 
childhood literacy.

Workshops by the volunteers augment 

those given by Books for Kids staff, Linda 
Sylvester and Evelyn Tomasello. As the 
program’s Co-Coordinators, they have given 
more than 20 workshops, most bilingual, over 
the past year.

The workshops are presented directly to 
families or to staff of nonprofits already in 
formal partnerships with Read to Grow. These 
nonprofits, located around the state, serve 
at-risk families in various ways and include 
Connecticut Food Bank and the consultation 
center at Skane School in Bridgeport. By 
instructing staff, Read to Grow hopes their 
nonprofits will offer even more workshops to 
the families they serve.

The volunteer team currently has seven 
members, among them retired educators and 
librarians. Several of the women translate for 
Spanish-speaking families who attend the 
presentations.

Lois Steinman, one of the volunteers, is a 
retired reading consultant and literacy coach 

for the towns of Colchester, Coventry and 
Plainfield. “I believe in Read to Grow’s goals 
and want to help as much as I can in building 
a literate society,” she said.

Ann Zaaijer, a retired TESOL (Teaching 
English to Speakers of Other Languages) 
teacher, also volunteers for our Books for 
Babies program at Saint Raphael Hospital in 
New Haven. Now with the workshop team, 
she is particularly pleased that Read to Grow 
is “spreading the message”  in Spanish

(continued on page 2)

From the Desk of Roxanne J. Coady

Ready for Read to Grow’s Next Big Step
It’s hard for me to grasp, but it was 20 years 

ago when we determined that every child 
born in Connecticut should have a book. 

That’s exactly why we created Read to Grow, 
to ensure there would be a book for every baby.

It seemed a simple, even modest step.
Along with that measure, we would reach 

out to parents, letting them know how 
essential they are in forming their children’s 
literacy.

Over these two decades, we have learned 
that the need is more urgent and critical then 
we might have imagined. Together, with the 
most extraordinary staff, tireless volunteers 
and devoted board of directors, we have given 
more than 1.8 million books to children, 
many of whom had never held a book of their 
own. Those books were in English, Spanish, 
even Arabic. Our workshops have been 
bilingual, too.

To reach the families who need us most, 

in efficient and powerful ways, we have 
created 73 partnerships—from those with 
Connecticut Food Bank and The Diaper Bank 
to ones with hospitals and community health 
centers across the state.

Read to Grow’s future looks more 
dynamic and important than ever. In order 
to ensure its continued success, it is ideal for 
our nonprofit to have a new Chairman. The 
time is right, so I am retiring as the Founding 
Board Chair on June 30.

The Board is already hard at work to have 
an effective transition. It is incredibly exciting 
to hear the ideas and witness the energy for 
accelerating Read to Grow’s impact. It has been 
more gratifying then I could have imagined to 
watch the commitment of so many people to 
affect the trajectory of our children.

Yes, it is a simple step—giving children 
books and talking with parents—but it is also 
the simple step that can change so many lives.

OUR MISSION: Read to Grow promotes language skills and literacy for 
children, beginning at birth, and supports parents as their babies’ first teachers.
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Our Annual Reports  
and Appreciations

Please see pages 3–6 for our Annual 
Report and Treasurer’s Report for 

the 2017–18 fiscal year, which ended 
June 30, 2018. Also on those pages 
is our appreciation to donors and 

book‑drive organizers.

Roxanne J. Coady

Rita Ordonez, a Branford resident who presents our 
workshops in Spanish
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In the Prenatal Project

Surveys Reveal Lessons Learned during Pregnancy

Surveys of 204 pregnant women in 
our Prenatal Project show that, after 
attending at least one of our workshops, 

33% more of the women were aware that 
screen time is not recommended for children 
under the age of 2.

All the women completed the same 
survey given two times: before receiving 
our information about childhood brain 
development and pre-literacy and after 
getting our information. The surveys are 
intended to measure change in knowledge or 
behaviors after participating in workshops 
and getting free baby books provided by Read 
to Grow at the health centers or clinics where 
they receive obstetric care.

Survey results also show that our 
information led to an increase by 10% of the 
number of women aware of two important 
aspects of early childhood development. 
Those facts are: babies are ready to learn at 
birth, and brain development is greatest in 
the first three years of life.

The Prenatal Project aims to teach 
expectant mothers the importance of 
sharing books and talking to their infants. 
They receive developmental and literacy 
information and free books to create home 
libraries for their babies.

Surveys help Read to Grow to improve 
our programs. 

Childhood: A Time for Parents to Turn Off 
Screens and Engage One-on-One
It’s a hard message to drive home, but Books for Babies keeps delivering 
it: Screens are not good for the healthy brain development of babies and 
young children.

Parents’ absorption in their own screens, when the distraction 
takes away from interaction with their children, can be harmful, too.

Both in our work with the Prenatal Project and on hospital 
maternity units, Read to Grow wants mothers-to-be and mothers 
with newborns to learn “best practices” when it comes to screen use 
and families.

They hear about recommendations from the American Academy 
of Pediatrics (AAP):

•	children under 18 months should be kept away from screens, 
unless they are “face-timing” with adult participation/supervision;

•	children 18–24 months of age should be allowed limited digital 
media use as long as parents or caretakers are with them;

•	children 2–5 years old should use or look at screens no more 
than one hour a day.

During our workshops and when Books for Babies volunteers meet 
with new mothers in hospitals, we relay what scientific studies and 
medical papers say: babies’ brains are not developed enough to make 

healthy sense of screens, even though they 
are attracted to the lights and actions.

Infants and toddlers should have 
human interaction to learn language 
skills, so we urge parents to put away 
their phones and talk, share books and 
otherwise interact with their children.

Dr. Jenny Radesky, at the University 
of Michigan, is a developmental behavioral 
pediatrician whose research focuses on 
family digital media use, child social-emotional 
development, and parent-child interaction. She authored the 2016 
AAP digital media guidelines.

“Parents who are absorbed with and distracted by their mobile 
devices,” she has written, “tend to have less parent-child interaction, 
more conflict with kids and encounter more difficult child behaviors 
over time.”

Books for Babies staff keeps our volunteers abreast of salient 
research findings about screen use.
By Diane Visconti, Books for Babies Associate

VOLUNTEER TEAM EXPANDS OUR WORKSHOP OUTREACH  
TO FAMILIES, NONPROFITS ACROSS CONNECTICUT
(continued from page 1)
through the oral presentations and the free, bilingual children’s books and hand-outs given.

There are three workshop topics, so our teams can present to the same groups several times. 
One introduces Read to Grow, the importance of sharing books and our various resources in 
different communities. The second workshop is about the whys and hows of reading aloud with 
children. The third is about choosing appropriate books for children. All usually run from 30 
minutes to an hour.
By Evelyn Tomasello, Books for Kids Co‑Coordinator

Anyone interested in joining the team should fill out a volunteer application form on our website  
(www.readtogrow.org) or should contact Linda Sylvester or Evelyn Tomasello at 203.488.6800.
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We thank all our donors in the last fiscal year (July 1, 2017–June 30, 2018) and give special acknowledgement to those in our Circle of Friends. 
This recognition includes the Corporate Circle (CC), the Gold Circle (GC) and the Sustaining Circle (SC).

In the listings below, the designations of CC, GC and/or SC that follow names denote donors and their categories within our Circle of Friends.

The names of donors who gave “In Honor” or “In Memory” of someone will appear in those special categories near the end of the listings. 

INDIVIDUALS

NOBEL PATRON ($25,000 AND ABOVE)
Kate & William Lee* — GC, SC
Roslyn Milstein Meyer & Jerome  

Meyer* — GC, SC

PULITZER PATRON ($10,000–$24,999)
Paula & Thomas McInerney — GC, SC

CALDECOTT PATRON ($3,000–$9,999)
Lori & Scott Church — GC, SC
Roxanne & Kevin Coady* — GC, SC
Kris & Kevin Jandora — GC, SC
Bonnie Patten & George Brencher* — GC, SG

NEWBERY PATRON ($1,000–$2,999)
Tanya Bilchik & Randy Wingate — GC, SC
Marna & Eric Borgstrom — GC, SC
William Bouton — GC, SC
Marisa & Jeffrey Hartmann — GC, SC
Susan & Thomas McInerney
Virginia & Timothy Millhiser — GC
David Newton
Sue & Joe Zaccagnino — GC, SG

NUTMEG PATRON ($500–$999)
Dr. Walter & Diane Ariker — GC, SC
Carolyn & Morten Arntzen
Alicia Caraballo
Jamie & Isaac Cohen
Alix & Josh Copel — GC, SC
Joanne Cunard — GC, SC
Chris & Ed Dowling — SC
Jill & Rachel Eder — SC
Deborah Freedman & Ben Arthur  

Ledbetter — GC, SC
Jennifer & Peter Fusco — GC, SC
Elise & Neil Gabriele
Sallie T. Gouverneur
Linda & Alan Landis
Linda Lorimer & Charley Ellis — GC, SC
Phyllis McGrath & Patrick Sheehan — SC
Bruce & Renee McIntyre Charitable Trust – SC
Janet Weiswasser Michaelson — SC
Marsha & Ira Moses
The John Charles & Diana Seton  

Wakerley Fund – SC
Donald & Beverly Waters Family Fund – SC
Laura & Andy Wyeth

PAGE TURNER PATRON ($250–$499)
Deborah & Charles Ahern — SC
Nancy & Rick Antle — SC
Marcy Baratt — SC
Linda & Vince Calarco — SC
Ralph Crispino — SC
Claudia Cron — SC
Mary Kay Curtiss — SC
Helen & Jack Davis — GC, SC
Stacey Dipiazza
Helena Estes
Mary-Christy Fisher
Anne Fontaine & Robert Buckholz

Anne Hartford & Tom Beggins
John Hitt
Carla & Robert Horwitz — SC
Mary Hu & Jon Knisley — SC
Juanita James & Dudley Williams
Kiki & Ted Kennedy — SC
Meg & George Knight — SC
Martha & Keith Lane
David Margolis
Anne S. McCook — SC
Jayne & Alan Mossberg — SC
Alden & Jamie Murphy — SC
Patricia & Raymond Noeker –SC
Cynthia Ostroff
Blase Picone
Jean & Donald Showalter — SC
Tina Silidker — SC
Lynn Street & Donald Margulies — SC
Kyn Tolson & David Holahan — SC
Patricia & Mark Welch
Gary Wilson – SC

FRIEND (UNDER $250)
Anonymous (20)
Patricia & Joseph Anderson — SC
Barbara & Chip Angle — SC
Jennifer & William Aniskovich
Apicella Family
Janice & George Atkeson
Amelia Audette & John Metz
David Aulisio
Robin & Ben Baker — SC
Barbara & Robert Ballard — SC
Philip Banks
Linda Barr
Regina Barreca
Barbara & Harold Barringham
Laura & Edward Barry
Marcy Beatty
Katherine Bendzinski
Augusta & Kenneth Benjamin — SC
Rita Berkson — SC
Linda & Bill Berliner – SC
Deborah & Lawrence Berliner
Nancy Berliner & Alan Plattus — SC
Michelle & Gary Bernardi
Dr. Dale Bernardoni
Melody Bernhardt Book Club
Mary Jane & Jim Berrien — SC
Jeffrey Bianco
Judy Birke
Rachel Black
Betty Lou Blumberg
Marilyn Boland
Aubri Boyko
Deetsie & Wil Bradford
Sandra & Myron Brand
Jodie Branfriff
Glenna & Chet Brodnicki — SC
Josiah Brown
Jayne Brudage

Sharon Brune
Joan Cahill
Sandra Callinan
Anne & Richard Calvert
Carolyn & William Casey
Paul Cavallaro
Theresa Champagne
Alison Chapman
Robin & Robert Charney — SC
Kathy & Charles Cobb
Arlene Cohen — SC
Marge & Gordon Cohen — SC
Marilyn Collett
Mary Ellen Collins
Abbigail Colucci
Maureen Connolly
Betsey & Jeff Cooley
Michele Coon
Shirley Cowles
Janet Crouse
Joseph Crowley
Kathleen & Joseph Daley
Corliss Darge
Neelkanth Datar
Jean & Hugh Davis
Carmen Desiato
Kathleen Dess
Anita DiGioia
Barbara & James DiPalo
Joanne Donovan & Richard Mikulak — SC
Maureen & Joseph Dooley
Ellen Downes
Melissa DuPont
Judith Duran — SC
Elizabeth & John Edelglass
Emily Eisenlohr
Eppler-Epstein Family
Katherine P. Ewen
Elizabeth Feiner
Mary & James Flaherty
Gina Florenzano
Brenda & Chad Floyd
Geraldine Foster — SC
Judy & Keith Frey
Meghan & Patrick Gallagher
Selena Gell & Bennett Prescott
Jen & Keith Gianunzio
Carol Giardi
Barbara Gibson — SC
Marjorie & Frank Gillis — SC
Kel & William Ginsberg
Melanie Ginter
Cynthia Glacken & Fritz Jellinghaus
Laura & Josh Gordon
Susan Gove
Sue Greaves
Nancy Greenberg & Tony Kronman — SC
Cynthia & David Greenblatt
Nicole & Josh Greenblatt
Traci Grigg

Paula & William Grimm
Norma & Richard Grossi — SC
Roberta Grossman — SC
Charlie Groves
Thomas Guerrera
Erin Guild
Janet Hall & David Schaefer
Marshay Hardy
Carol & Robert Harlan
Robert Harris
Pamela Heard
Nancy & Tom Hennick
Cheryl Hershatter
Cynthia Hobbs
Jessica Holahan
Susanna Holahan
Cathryn Holinger
Hollace Hopkins
Patricia Hoppin
Dianne Hughes
Jean Hunnicutt — SC
Lynne Hyman & Caird Forbes-Cockell — SC
Wendy Hyman
Gilda Iaia
Jennifer & Marvin Ide
Robielyn Ilagan
Savitha Iyer
Blair Izard
Lynda Stoller Johnson & Peter Johnson — SC
Elizabeth Jonas & Thomas Eisen
Myra Josephson
Veena Kapadia
Nina & Moreson Kaplan
Susan & Jonathan Katz — SC
Tanya Kauffman
Julie Keating
Deborah Kelly
Maureen & John Kelly
Barbara Kiesel
Mr. & Mrs. Stuart Klarman
Susan & George Klug
Elizabeth F. Kontulis
Cori & Stephen Krause
Linda Labbadia
Wendy Lacasse
Alicia Lakomski
Jean & Nick Lamont
Marie Landry & Peter Aronson
Steve Lanza & Pam Arciero
A. Leeman
Nancy & Gary Leonard
Ruth & Robert Lesser — SC
Suzanne Levine & Lary Bloom — SC
Jane Lewis
Amy Lipper
Vincent Loffredo
Lindalea Pite Ludwick
Mary Lussier
Carole Lutes — SC
Sharon & Douglas Mackinnel

*Donor appears under the category representing total pledged donation over multiple years
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Kaye & James Maggart
Ted & Nancy Mallory — SC
Robert Mansfield
Crista Marchesseault
Barbara Massey
Jamie & Tom McCauley — SC
Jane McDonough
Carol McFarland
Donna Meehan
Mia Merrel
Edward Meyer — SC
Carolyn Milazzo & Stephen Murphy
Susan & David Millan
Andrea Miller
Judith Miller
Sandy Milles
Catherine Mingolello
Tomas Miranda
Renuka Mopuru
Maria & Jay Morris
Sally & Francis Morrison — SC
Janice Muirhead & Vincent Leto
Dr. Ann Marie Mulready
Elizabeth Mulready
Roberta Murphy
Mary Patricia Nardino
Daryll Odierna
Angela O’Keefe
Patricia O’Keefe
Aanya Pamidimukkala
Maureen Paquette
Michelle Paquette
E. Terry Parkinson
Patricia Paul
Emily S. Peel
Gloria & Jacques Pepin
Susan Perl
Tanisha Peryer
Phyllis & William Peterson
Anne Bingham Pierson
Linda & Jay Polke
Anita Potts
Karen Powell
Deborah Prince
Kimberly Proulx
Avalyn & Paul Quick
Carolyn Reimers
Jennifer Reynolds
Belle Ribicoff
Raeann Rignoli
Victoria Roberts
Joan Roczynski
Ellen & Steven Rogin
Krista Rotella
Jaime & Michael Rudy
Jeanne Russ
Suzanne & David Sack — SC
Alberta Sartini
Maureen Scalia
Carol Scaramella
Rochelle Schreibman
Susan Bailey and Sidney Buford Scott 

Endowment Trust
Karen & Raymond Seligson

Phyllis Seton — SC
Laurel Shader & Jon Zonderman
Marjorie & Joseph Shapiro — SC
Barbara Shuckra
Rise Siegel
Lisa Silberstein & Michael Barrios
Tanika Simpson
Arietta Slade
Heidi Smith
Sue & Tom Smith
Linda Smith Cohen & Joel Cohen
Andrea Sobinski
Kate Spadacenta
Anne Stanton
Pam Stanton
Ana Marie Stern
Anne Marie Stern
Celeste Suggs & Joel Zackin — SC
Lucinda & Craig Sullivan
Suzanne Sullivan
Richard Sussman & Nina Horowitz — SC
Verna Swann
Anne & Thomas Sweeney
Linda & Kevin Sylvester
Nancy & Tom Tamis
Christine & Ian Taylor
Gail Thibodeau
Deborah Thomas
Marjorie & Bruce Thompson
Huwerl Thorton, Jr.
Gerry Tramontozzi
Sandra Trevino — SC
John Valeri
Amy & Ronald Vender
Michelle Vieira
Amy & Phil Vogel
Linda Waldman & Howard Sommer — SC
Alexine Wallace  SC
Nancy Elizabeth Wallace & Peter Banks — SC
Suzanne & Timothy Waters — SC
Denise Webb
Paul Wehner — SC
Marian Wexler
Hortense Whelan
Marilyn White
Lianne White Herdle & Lee Herdle
Patricia Whitestone
Bill Williams — SC
Martha & John Wolf
Angela Yannes
Hoda Atef Yekta
John A. Young
Mark Zelinsky

FAMILY FOUNDATIONS, 
FOUNDATIONS & HOSPITAL 
SUPPORT

NOBEL PATRON ($25,000 AND ABOVE)
The Community Foundation for Greater  

New Haven*
Hartford Hospital Auxiliary — GC, SC
The M J and Caral G. Lebworth  

Foundation* — GC, SC
The McInerney Foundation*

Daniel and Sharon Milikowsky Family 
Foundation*

The Pitney Bowes Foundation
Seedlings Foundation*
Yale New Haven Hospital – GC, SC

PULITZER PATRON ($10,000–$24,999)
Kitchings Family Fund — GC, SC
The Elkes Foundation
The Fund for Greater Hartford
Middlesex Hospital – GC, SC
The Stocker Foundation
United Way of Coastal Fairfield  

County – GC, SC

CALDECOTT PATRON ($3,000–$9,999)
Anonymous Foundation
Lyman B. Brainerd Jr. Family  

Foundation — GC, SC
Branford Community Foundation
The Frederick A. DeLuca Foundation — GC, SC
Foulds Family Foundation
Griffin Hospital — GC, SC
Katharine Matthies Foundation — GC, SC
NewAlliance Foundation — GC, SC
The Jeffrey P. Ossen Family Foundation
The Albert B. & Audrey G. Ratner Family 

Foundation
SBM Charitable Foundation — GC, SC

NEWBERY PATRON ($1,000–$2,999)
David A. Beckerman Foundation — GC, SC
Bodenwein Public Benevolent  

Foundation — SC
Charlotte Hungerford Hospital Auxiliary
Herman Goldman Foundation GC
Kiwanis Foundation of Fairfield
Lucien B. & Katherine E. Price  

Foundation — GC, SC
Putnam Bank Foundation — GC, SC
Saint Francis Hospital & Medical Center — GC
The Shack Sackler Family — GC, SC
The Ernest & Joan Trefz Foundation — GC, SC

NUTMEG PATRON ($500–$999)
Dime Bank Foundation
Eastern Connecticut Health Network
The Fairfield Rotary Club Foundation
Joe & Cindy Goldberg Family  

Foundation — GC, SC
Helen I Graham Charitable  

Foundation — GC, SC
The Hagani Foundation — GC, SC
Judith S. Hahn Foundation — GC, SC
Robert & Margaret Patricelli Family Foundation
The Schneider Foundation — GC, SC
The Simmons Family Foundation — GC, SC
Town Fair Tire

PAGE TURNER PATRON ($250–$499)
New England Home Care
Nutmeg Book Award Foundation
The Vlock Family Foundation

FRIEND (UNDER $250)
Amazon Smile Foundation

BUSINESSES, CORPORATIONS, 
ORGANIZATIONS & SCHOOLS

PULITZER PATRON ($10,000–$24,999)
Citizens Bank — GC, SC
Shoreline Rotary

NEWBERY PATRON ($1,000–$2,999)
Updike, Kelly & Spellacy

NUTMEG PATRON ($500–$999)
Deborah Berke & Partners Architects – GC, SC
Blue Horizons Club
R.J. Julia Booksellers — SC

PAGE TURNER PATRON ($250–$499)
First Church of Christ in Saybrook
Greenberg Rhein & Margolis
Lipper International
RVRM Enterprises
Philip R. Smith Elementary School

FRIEND (UNDER $250)
Booth Hill School
Chicken Soup for the Soul Publishing
Cook Hill Elementary School
Deer Run School
East River Energy
Mary G. Fritz Elementary School
Great Neck Elementary School
The Hotchkiss Library of Sharon
Manchester Area Alumnae Club of Pi Beta Phi
The North Branford Women’s Club
Abraham Pierson School
Super Wash Laundry
Wallingford Public School Staff – SC

IN-KIND
Adobe
Anonymous
CCA Services
Quickbooks
Simon & Schuster

MATCHING PLEDGES
Aetna Foundation
Avangrid
Pfizer Foundation Matching Gifts Program
Symetra
United Health Group

IN HONOR GIFTS
In honor of Anne Afragola

Carly & Scott Casper
In honor of Olivia Anderson

Adam Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. William Hoffman

In honor of Ben Baker
Robin Baker
Mary Ellen Bushnell

In honor of Robin Baker
Mary Ellen Bushnell

In honor of Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bircher
Kelly Tunsky

In honor of Holly Black
Nutmeg Book Award Foundation

In honor of Denise Bogard
Robin & Ben Baker

W E  T H A N K  O U R  D O N O R S  ( J U L Y  1 ,  2 0 1 7 – J U N E  3 0 ,  2 0 1 8 )
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In honor of Jill Campbell
Mary & Warren Campbell

In honor of Mary and Warren Campbell
Jill Campbell

In honor of Laurie Caron
Amie Meacham

In honor of Chris Caso
Michelle & Christopher Caso

In honor of Lori Church
Elizabeth & Michael Klein Charitable Fund

In honor of Cassandra Clare
Nutmeg Book Award Foundation

In honor of Roxanne Coady
Myron Dworken

In honor of Joanne Cunard
Zadelle Krasow Greenblatt & Arthur 
Greenblatt
Barbara Sicherman

In honor of Mike Dangora
Cathy & John McGuirk

In honor of Ted and RoseMarie Dennis
Amie Meacham

In honor of The FitzGerald Siblings
Sheila & John Haverkampf

In honor of Julie Flagg
Ryan Bernardoni

In honor of Sharron Freeman
Marie & David Stone

In honor of Brandy Gadoury
Amie Meacham

In honor of Andy Gonzalez
Amie Meacham

In honor of Courtney Goodale
Eden & Howard Diamond

In honor of Laura Gordon
Carey Kolaja

In honor of Todd & Gigi Hagenah
Marie & David Stone

In honor of the Hartford Hospital Auxiliary
Katharine & Alfred Herzog

In honor of Callum Hayden
Evelyn Moss

In honor of Carla Horwitz
Helen Riviere

In honor of Victoria Jamieson
Nutmeg Book Award Foundation

In honor of Kathy Koboski
Lorraine Stub

In honor of The Calvin Leete Elementary 
School Staff

Paula & William Grimm
In honor of Annette Levine

Myra & Joseph Zelson
In honor of Jennifer Lynch

Amie Meacham
In honor of Chris Martens

Cathy & John McGuirk
In honor of Janet Weiswasser Michaelson

Sue Cohen
In honor of Brooklyn Miller

Ricki Miller
In honor of Ellen B. Milstone

Nancy & Tom Tamis
In honor of Maribeth Mulready

Roseanne Bisaillon
In honor of Robin Paris & James Shayman

Robin & Ben Baker
In honor of Karen Pritzker

The Albert B. & Audrey G. Ratner  
	 Family Foundation
Marian Wexler

In honor of Sundaram Ramanan
Marie & David Stone

In honor of Hyla Sklar
Marie & David Stone

In honor of Diane St. Onge
Susan St. Onge

In honor of Kyn Tolson
Abigail Wender

In honor of Mr. and Mrs. John P. Vallely
Kelly Tunsky

In honor of Sarah Wallman
Joan Venditto

In honor of Jean Ann Ward
Sally Lord

In honor of. Patricia Welch
Susan St. Onge

In honor of The Wilcoxson School Teachers
Jeffrey and Heather Youngquist

In honor of Jon Williams	
Bill Williams

In honor of Judd Winick
Nutmeg Book Award Foundation

IN MEMORY OF
In memory of Joan Arthur

Sandra Hickey
Michele Johnston

In memory of Ellen Bell
Vicki & William Littell

In memory of Edward T. Brown
Martin Brown

In memory of Grace L. Callejo
Robin & Ben Baker
Susan & Frank Cirillo
Paula & William Grimm
Margie Healy
Lynne Krupa & Sean Smith
John Newton
Priscilla & Sal Russo
Deborah & Edwin Selden
Heidi Smith
Linda & Kevin Sylvester
Kyn Tolson
Evelyn Tomasello

In memory of Emil Finley
Adrienne & Barry Gray

In memory of Adam Gibson
Marcia Geringer

In memory of William Kokot
Adrienne & Barry Gray

In memory of Herbert Lipson
Susan & David Millan

In memory of Teresa Lopez-Lebron
Tamara Gloster
Ruth & William Westervelt

In memory of Kimberly McCormick
Joanne & Paul Wislocki

In memory of Patricia L. Moran
Michael Bilheimer
Marilyn Francis
Samantha Marone
Kathleen Noce
Nola & Mohammad Pasha

In memory of Mrs. Klein
Marcia & Richard Witten

In memory of Annette Murphy
Carrie Zimmitti

In memory of Viola Ohlbaum
Alix & Josh Copel

In memory of Guy & Sarah Sapiro
Janet & Richard Daigle

In memory of Donna Scialla-Fronte
Kathy & Stewart Apuzzo
Catherine Cox
The Dunkin Donut Friends Group
Linda & Richard Muir
Janice Scialla
Marlene & Donald Scialla
Rose Scialla
Lucinda & David Shields

In memory of Catherine C. Seymour
Karen Leland
Rich and Barbara Zaniewski

In memory of Richard Shelling
Judith S. Hahn

In memory of Hank & Doris Sikorski
Eden & Howard Diamond

In memory of Tyrone Skitgis
Sandra Skitgis

In memory of Marvin Tanzer
Tina Silidker

In memory of Irene Teller
Ellen Greenberg
Leslie & Robert Sherwin

In memory of Phyllis Terker
Adrienne & Barry Gray

In memory of Michael Vlock
Alix & Josh Copel
Jodi & Marc Schneider

If we have inadvertently omitted a 
name, printed a name incorrectly, or 
categorized any donor incorrectly, please 
accept our apologies. Also, please call us 
at 203.488.6800 so that we can correct 
our records. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

W E  T H A N K  O U R  D O N O R S  ( J U L Y  1 ,  2 0 1 7 – J U N E  3 0 ,  2 0 1 8 )

BOOK DRIVE DONATIONS

500 BOOKS OR MORE
Barnes & Noble Bookstore
Brownie Troop #30347
Marianne Buchanan
Central School
Carron Cooper
Annie C. Courtney Foundation
Daisy Troop # 30323
James Dougherty & Jacob Kane
Logan Driscoll
Chelsea Fitzgerald
Kendra Frederick

Girl Scout Troop #51212
Girl Scout Troop #60387
Friends of the Guilford Library
Nathan Hale-Ray High School
Hamden Hall Country Day School
Susan Hoffman
IMPACTrumbull
The Independent Day School
Junior League of Eastern Fairfield County
Claire Keanna
Kiwanis Club of Fairfield
Susan Mangiero
Julia Marrinan
Memorial Elementary School

Mile Creek School
Catherine Mordecai
Mary T. Murphy Elementary School
Leslie Neiditz
North Branford Intermediate School
North Stonington Elementary School
Norwich Inn and Spa
Notre Dame High School
Plantsville Elementary School
Pond Hill School
Miss Porter’s School
Jane Ryan School
Simon & Schuster
Philip R. Smith Elementary School

Barbara Suchy
Tariffville School
Tashua Elementary School
Thalberg School
Thomaston High School
Totoket Valley Elementary School
Tyrell Middle School
United Way of Coastal Fairfield County
Updike, Kelly & Spellacy
Viola Waldo
West Elementary School
West Haven High School HOSA Club 
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Maintaining stability. Preparing for growth. 
Those were the guidelines at Read to Grow during 

the 2017–18 fiscal year.
While continuing to work with more than 60 

partners through our Books for Babies and Books for 
Kids programs, we began building the foundation for 
the launch of a third program in our then-18 years. 
We started to raise funds and meet with community 
leaders in New Haven to introduce Early Steps to 
School Success. Read to Grow is now managing that 
program through a partnership with Save the Children 
and New Haven Public Schools. 

A $14,775 grant from the six Shoreline Rotary Clubs 
of Branford, Clinton, East Haven, Guilford, Madison, 
and North Branford provided much-needed funds for 
our purchase of bilingual books. The demand for books 
for children in Spanish-speaking families has risen 
dramatically—more than 300 percent—since initiatives 
began in 2014 and 2015 in both Books for Babies and 
Books for Kids. Those new programmatic components 
target at-risk populations. 

Read to Grow welcomed a first-time grant from The 
Stocker Foundation. The $10,000 grant has supported 
our work in the Greater Hartford area, at Saint Francis 
Hospital and in a partnership with United Way of 
Central and Northeastern Connecticut. Through 
the latter, we provide books for reading tutors in 
elementary schools.

A grant from Branford Community Foundation has 
allowed us to supply books for a town-wide, annual 
event that offers books to young residents. The “Week 
of the Young Child” takes place every spring, and the 
local celebration is organized by the Branford Early 
Childhood Collaborative.

To help fortify our work in eastern Connecticut, 
the Jeffrey P. Ossen Family Foundation granted $5,000 
to Read To Grow. That award supports our Book Place 
and other book distributions in Windham. 

During the year, we planned to expand the 
distribution of information about the Connecticut 
Higher Education Trust (CHET) Baby Scholars plan 
to reach the pregnant women served by our Prenatal 
Project at sites across the state. Read to Grow began 
giving this information two years earlier to mothers 
of newborns in our partnered hospitals. CHET Baby 
Scholars (a 529 plan) encourages families to start 
savings accounts for their newborns’ future higher 
education. Enticements include as much as $250 in 
contributions from the state.

In FY2018, our programs began to study the 
returns from various surveys that we give to pregnant 
women in our Prenatal Project and parents of young 
children in workshops. These surveys are essential in 
shaping the content of our services and the methods of 
delivering information and books.

Read to Grow received an unqualified, or clean, audit 
opinion for the 2017-18 fiscal year from our external 
auditors, Donald L. Perlroth & Company, CPAs.

P U B L I C  S U P P O R T  A N D  R E V E N U E S

Foundations and Corporate Grants $ 203,254

Donated Books and Services 232,254

Contributions 195,701

Hospital Program Service Fees 75,501

Other Income 7,208

Total Public Support and Revenues $ 713,918

F U N C T I O N A L  E X P E N S E S

Programs $ 740,233

Development and Fundraising 92,150

Management and General 78,682

Total Expenses 911,065

Decrease in Net Assets $ -197,147 1

1 �In FY2018, the second-year donation of a significant three-year pledge was not recorded 
as income. As accounting standards stipulate, the total amount of a multi-year pledge 
appears as income only in the year the pledge is first made. Therefore, subsequent 
donations of the same pledge are not recorded as income.

Foundations and Corporate Grants

Donated Books and Services

Contributions

Other Income

Hospital Program Service Fees

28.5%

32.5%

27.4%10.6%

1%

Programs

Development and Fundraising

Management and General

10%

9%

81%

Program expenses account for 81% of total expenses.
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Driven by Love of Books, High Schooler Pays It Forward

Matthew Campbell has some advice for 
anyone thinking about organizing a 
book drive: “Get the word out!”

The high school senior from Beacon Falls 
knows from experience the wisdom of his 
words. Just last fall, he ran a book collection 
that resulted in 2,001 children’s books for 
Read to Grow.

Matthew, who is on the autism spectrum, 
worked hard—from beginning to end. He and 
his family posted news of the book drive on 
social media and made announcements at 
their church. Matthew made collection boxes 
and posters and put them up at his school. 
When people had books to donate, Matthew 
and his mother picked them up.

Not only did he collect thousands of 
beautiful books, Matthew counted them 
and neatly packed them in boxes. When his 
collection was complete and our van driver 

arrived at Matthew’s home for a pick-up, the 
high-schooler helped to load the books.

Matthew will be graduating from 
Woodland Regional High School this year, 
and he decided to run the book drive as his 
senior project.

He has loved books since he was 4 months 
old, his mother, Cynthia Campbell, said. 
When he was young, Matthew received books 
from Read to Grow. He and his family were 
excited and proud to pay it forward by giving 
back to an organization that will be able to 
reach out to more children.
By Linda Sylvester, Books for Kids Co‑Coordinator

Read to Grow is always in need of new and gently 
used children’s books to support our programs. 
To learn about running a book drive, download 
the Book Drive Tool Kit from our website (www.
readtogrow.org), or call us at 203.488.6800.

Middlesex Hospital 
Says “Yes, We Can!”

We asked, and Middlesex 
Hospital delivered.

Our supply of donated 
books always ebbs and flows. 
Last December, we asked Kate 
Kearns, Middlesex Hospital’s 
Volunteer Director, if she would 
consider holding a book drive. 

Kate kindly and quickly agreed, and the result 
was 425 books collected in January.

Middlesex and Read to Grow partnered in 
2011 to bring our Books for Babies program 
to the hospital so that every mother and her 
newborn there receive our literacy packet. 
Kate, a former reading teacher, has been a 
big supporter of the program from the start.

About this winter’s book drive, she said, 
“We’re happy to help, as we understand how 
important reading is to the well-being of 
children, families and communities.”

The gently used books, after a cleaning 
at our warehouse in Branford, are given to 
the siblings of newborns at our 14 partner 
hospitals across Connecticut.

Both the volunteers who deliver our early 
children literacy message to mothers on the 
maternity units and the nurses who work on 
those units routinely tell us that they love 
giving books to the young brothers and sisters 
visiting their mothers and new siblings.

During our past fiscal year, we gave 304 
sibling books at Middlesex Hospital and 6,150 
at all our 14 hospital partners.
By Diane Visconti, Books for Babies Associate

Our Work Depends on Power of Generosity
Read to Grow receives more than 30 grants annually to fuel the work of our staff and more than 100 
volunteers. Here are some of the grantors who made awards since September, 2018:

PITNEY BOWES FOUNDATION
The Pitney Bowes Foundation has awarded 
us a $25,000 grant for our early childhood 
literacy work in Bridgeport.

The Foundation, which has been a 
benefactor for a dozen years, will provide 
literacy packets for Bridgeport Hospital and 
St. Vincent’s Medical Center, also in the city. 
Additionally, Read to Grow’s Book Places in 
Bridgeport, located at other nonprofits, will 
be financed by the grant.

FUND FOR GREATER HARTFORD
The Fund for Greater Hartford has given 
a $20,000 grant for our Books for Babies 
program at four hospitals.

Hartford, Manchester, Middlesex and 
Saint Francis hospitals give our packets, all 
containing new baby board books and colorful, 
sturdy-stock guides for parents on how and 
why to share books with their infants.

These four hospitals reach a total of 8,800 
families a year. Each family is also offered the 
opportunity to enroll in our free Follow-Up, 
which mails free baby books to them when 
their children turn 3 months and 1 year old.

CAROLYN FOUNDATION
Three Read to Grow programs at Fair Haven 
Community Health Center (FHCHC) in 
New Haven received a $7,100 grant from the 
Carolyn Foundation.

Our Prenatal Project and two of 
our Partnerships—one with a Healthy 

Start program and another with 
a Nurturing Families Network 
program, all operating from the 
community health center—are 
the beneficiaries of the grant.

The Carolyn Foundation 
serves economically disadvantaged 
children and youth in New Haven, and 
it supports programs in Minneapolis, MN.

HERMANOWSKI FAMILY FOUNDATION
A first-time, $5,000 grant from the Charles 
and Joan Hermanowski Family Foundation 
of Florida is supporting Books for Babies at 
Backus and Bridgeport hospitals.

At Backus Hospital in Norwich, there 
are about 850 births a year. At Bridgeport 
Hospital, approximately 2,500 babies are 
delivered annually. More than one-third 
of the babies born at each hospital are 
eligible for WIC support, which means their 
household incomes are less than 185% of the 
federal poverty level.

INTERNATIONAL PAPER FOUNDATION
A grant for childhood literacy from the 
International Paper Foundation will help 
finance Books for Babies in Day Kimball 
Hospital in Putnam.

The $4,000 contribution is significant, 
as it will pay for 60% of the cost for literacy 
packets (and Follow-Up mailings) to about 
430 mothers who have their babies at Day 
Kimball every year.

Matthew Campbell shows some of the 2,001 
children’s books he collected for Read to Grow.
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You Can Help to Ensure There Are 
#BooksForEveryBaby!

Five ways donations will make a difference:
• �$1,250 = 80 mothers with newborns at hospitals 

will receive new books for their babies and literacy 
guides for parents. They’ll also learn, in one-on-one 
conversation, the easy and important ways to build 
their children’s language skills.

• �$500 = workshops (with new books for babies and 
handouts) for 40 pregnant women receiving their care 
at community health centers.

• �$250 = 100 new bilingual books (Spanish-English;  
Arabic-English) for infants and children.

• �$90 = 2 literacy workshops (with new books for 
children and handouts) for Head Start families.

• �$50 = 50 books for 2 childcare providers.

Hats Off to Students in Our 
3rd Annual Read-a-Thon
More than 1,450 students at 13 
elementary schools participated 
in our Read-a-Thon this winter.

We congratulate all the children 
and their families who read and 
shared books at home during 
the week that ended March 1.  A 
special thank-you to the schools, 
which welcomed the opportunity 
to encourage reading at home and 
then agreed to collect the reading log sheets.

Participating schools were: in Branford: Mary T. Murphy; 
in Clinton: Abraham Pierson; in East Haven: Deer Run 
Elementary, Ferrara Elementary and Grove J. Tuttle; in 
Hartford: Plantsville Elementary; in Middletown: The 
Lawrence School; in New London: Harbor and Nathan 
Hale schools; in Waterford: Great Neck Elementary; in 
West Haven: Edith E. Mackrille and Seth G. Haley; in 
Wallingford: E.C. Stevens.

Once all the reading log sheets are tallied, the school 
with the highest percentage of student participation will 
win a presentation by a children’s book author. 

Every year, our weeklong Read-a-Thon ends on national 
Read Across America Day. That day was established by the 
National Education Association to promote reading and to 
celebrate the birthday of Dr. Seuss.


